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Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Meeting Minutes

April 20, 2011
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The April 20, 2011 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Township Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Robert Yanos.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Robert R. Yanos, Chair

Paul Weller

Terry Jones

STAFF

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer

Charles E. Lyon, Manager 

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

John Weber, Engineer/LTL Consultants

ANNOUNCEMENTS  

Mr. Yanos stated that the EDAC will host a presentation by JG Petrucci on economic development at their April 25, 2011 meeting. The public is invited. Mr. Boland announced that Oley Superintendent, Jeffery Zackon, had passed away while traveling in Switzerland. He will be greatly missed. 

Richard I. Hart, insurance agency for the Township, presented the Board with two dividend checks in the amount of $54,130 from MRM Trust. 

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
None

MINUTES  

Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of April 6, 2011. Motion passed 3-0. Mr. Yanos asked that “Mr. Yanos did not participate in the Haas Farm insurance discussion” be inserted in the minutes. 

FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Jones, seconded by Mr. Weller and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:


$    39,807.01  General Fund (1)





$      5,286.31  Fire Fund (4)


$    13,153.26  Sewer Fund (8)

$          136.00 Sewer EDU Fund (9)

$       2,470.00  Monocacy Hill Fund (18)

$       1,135.70  Liquid Fuels  (35)

$     61,988.28  Total  

The Treasurer’s Report and the Tax Collector’s Report for March were presented to the Board for review. 
REPORTS
Fire Companies    Mr. Kline of Monarch Fire Company reported that they would be having a chicken sale on May 14th. Chief Zomolsky reported that Amity Fire Company would be selling flowers on May 7th.  He further stated that they are in the process of interviewing for part time drivers. The Manager stated that he had received an emergency plan for the Trout Run Dam and forwarded to both companies for their comments. 
Planning Commission

Pagoda Motorcycle Club   Mr. Yanos stated that he thought the number of trees required was excessive. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to accept the nine wavers as presented in MB Investments letter of April 13, 2011. Motion passed 3-0. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve the preliminary plan. Motion passed 3-0. 
Berks County Future Land Use Map Changes  The Yellow House area was discussed as a future growth area on the 2030 land use map. The three properties affected were the Body property, the Scarito property and the Galada property. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to forward the Township’s future growth changes to the County. Motion passed 3-0. 
Villa Phase IV Waiver Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve the waiver to accept the plan as a preliminary/final plan. Motion passed 3-0. 

 SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Mr. Boland presented the Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law for the Conditional Use hearing for Lauren Baxter and Maria Campo. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve as presented and authorizes the Supervisors to execute the document. Motion passed 3-0. Mr. Boland presented a draft of the Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law for the Leaf Creek Conditional Use hearing for the Supervisor’s review and comment. Mr. Boland stated he had sent a collection letter to Heritage for past due invoices. Mr. Yanos asked about fees for the Pondview matter. Mr. Boland replied that his fees should be deducted from the settlement monies. Mr. Stitzel will then post the remaining necessary funds for the municipal improvements. Mr. Stitzel was also notified of the necessary paving of Pine Lane. New municipal improvements agreements are being prepared. Mr. Weller asked about a wrongful death suit that the Township was involved in. Mr. Boland replied that the attorney for the insurance company will file a summary judgment with the court. The judge would then release the Township from the case. 
ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Weber reported that he had taken some light readings at various locations in the Township. Most of the lighting falls within the range of the Township’s ordinance. However, Mr. Weber reported that he felt the .2 level was insufficient. He recommended that the minimum level be set at .6 footcandles for commercial public areas. He stated the maximum levels would be controlled by the intensity ratio and the level of illumination at the lot line which is set at .1 footcandles. The consensus of the Board was to move forward with the changes. Mr. Boland will make the changes and bring back to the Board for approval to advertise. Mr. Weber reported that he would be having a meeting with the Brutto’s contractor next week to discuss the E&S plan. Mr. Weller asked about the compost that was being spread on the Sabo farm. Ryan Inch of JP Mascaro will check into it and get back to the Township. 
NEW BUSINESS

Haas Farm Insurance Question  The Township’s insurance carrier stated that the insurance request was proper and should not be adjusted. The farmer has been notified. Mr. Lyon reported that Andrew Richard will be mowing and farming portions of the Cidermill field. The Treasurer will put together an agreement. 
EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager.   Mr. Lyon reported that the Township needs to post speed limit signs in Woods Edge. The cost will be approximately $2200. The traffic ordinance will be updated at the end of the year. 

Mr. Lyon reported that PA DEP had imposed a new annual fee on WWTPs to review the monthly DMR reports. Amity’s cost will be $1200. A draft MS4 PAG was sent out. The Township’s authority over private infrastructures is still an issue. 
Mr. Lyon reported that Jay Tornetta will be attending the May 18th meeting to discuss the 422 overlay zoning. Regarding the Monocacy Creek Interceptor connections, all parties have been contacted and all are agreeable to connecting, however some have financial difficulties. The Board asked that staff continue to work with the parties to have as many as possible work out their own connection before the Township connects and liens the properties. The water pump enclosure project in Amity Community Park has fallen through due to financial problems. Work is progressing on the Thalia Water line project. The Board discussed the code enforcement vehicle but made no decision on a purchase. May 12th at 5pm was designated as the date to meet with prospective engineers at the WWTP for presentations for the equalization tank project. 
Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve the additional expense to the sewer truck engine overhaul. Motion passed 3-0. 

Mr. Lyon presented a letter from the code enforcement officer regarding a violation on RT 422. It was the consensus of the Board to give them no more than 45 days to comply. The Manager reported that the Peter Jones stones will be removed by the end of May, according to a letter from Charles Miller of the Amity Heritage Society. 
Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to abandon the radio system in the reception office and the trucks. Motion passed 3-0. 

The Manager presented a letter to the Board requesting a community library at the corner of Old Airport and Morlatton Rds. 

Mr. Lyon discussed the condition of manholes along 662, north of the “Crab Shack” to Pine Forge Road. He recommended that six manholes be rehabilitated due to extensive corrosion. He will have more details for the next meeting. 

Updated FEMA maps will require some modification to the Floodplain ordinance. Mr. Lyon asked the Board to review the comments. 

Chief of Police  The Chief reported that 261 traffic citations had been issued in the first quarter of 2011.  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to have the Chief investigate and solicit bids to sell the Enradd system for the best possible price. Motion passed 3-0. The Chief reported that Mr. Gottshall of the County EMS has stated that there is a maintenance agreement as part of the contract for the new narrowband radios. The Chief reported that the left turn signalization at Maplewood Drive and Westbound 422 seems to be accurate. 
SUPERVISORS 

Mr. Yanos asked Mr. Weber to see if the stop sign at Loyalsock and Penns Ave. can be removed. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

None

ADJOURNMENT & EXECUTIVE SESSION
Upon a motion by Mr. Weller and seconded by Mr. Jones and duly passed, the meeting was adjourned to executive session for personnel issues at 8:58PM.







Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer
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